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RECORD OF DECISION 
SOUTHERN JOINT REGIONAL PLANNING PANEL  

 

 
 
Members:   

Pamela Allan Chair 

Allen Grimwood Panel Member  
Henk van de Ven Panel Member 

 
 
Apology:    Nil 
 
 
Declarations of Interest:  Nil 

 
 

The Southern Joint Regional Planning Panel (regional panel) considered the following 
development application via email and this is a record of the process and decision. 
 
 
Business Item 
 

2013STH001 – Albury City Council – DA 10.2013.32101.1 – Albury 
Wodonga Regional Integrated Cancer Centre – 201 Borella Road, East 
Albury 

 
 
On 5 November 2013, the Regional Panels Secretariat (secretariat) circulated a 
memorandum to all regional panel members requesting the regional panel to reconvene in 
order to determine the matter. It was noted that Terri O’Brien and Daryl Betteridge were no 
longer panel members. 
 
As there were no submissions received on the DA, the regional panel was able to determine 
this DA by electronic means. The applicant and council had no objection to the DA being 
considered electronically. Panel members previously undertook a site inspection and held 
briefings with council staff during the process for determination. 
 
On 11 November 2013, the secretariat circulated the memorandum, the recommended 
conditions of consent as described in the memorandum, agreed to by council and the crown 
applicant and the minutes from the regional panel meeting held in Albury on 23 August 2013. 
 
Henk van de Ven moved a motion that the DA be approved as per the recommended 
conditions of consent as agreed by the crown applicant. This was seconded by Allen 
Grimwood. The motion read as follows: 
 
Moved: 
That item 2013STH001 – DA 10.2013.32101.1: Albury Wodonga Regional Integrated Cancer 
Centre at 201 Borella Road, East Albury be approved subject to the recommended 
conditions of consent attached to the Memorandum received 5 November 2013. 
 
Moved: Henk van de Ven  Seconded: Allen Grimwood 
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The regional panel members voted unanimously in favour of this motion via email between 
11 November 2013 and 12 November 2013 after citing correspondence that confirmed 
council and the crown applicant were agreeable to the recommended conditions of consent. 
 
 
Endorsed by 

 
The Hon. Pam Allan 

Chair, Southern Joint Regional Planning Panel 
12 November 2013 


